CITY OF NORWALK
HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION
DECEMBER 11, 2019

ATTENDANCE: John Romano, Chair; John Crespo; William Gardella; Alan Kibbe;
Christopher MacDonnell; Jeffrey Mangels; Anthony Mobilia;
John Pinto; Dennis Santella

OTHERS: Sgt. Gregg Scully, Harbor Master; Bruce Lovallo, Deputy Harbor
Master; Steve Bartush, Shellfish Commission;
Wes Oliver, Norwalk Yacht Club; Geoff Steadman, Consultant

1. Call to Order/Pledge

Mr. Romano called the meeting to order at 6:35 p.m. and Mr. Crespo led the Assembly in
reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.

2. Roll Call

Those in attendance are reflected above.

3. Chairman’s Report

Mr. Romano discussed safety issues with the relocation of the Seaport Association and
Maritime Aquarium vessels. Based on various factors, a 150 ft. buffer is needed. He said
Sgt. Scully suggested putting in a ramp south of the City dock. This would add
additional public docking for the City. Mr. Romano said that if the two docks move, they
will have the appropriate amount of space for both vessels.

A discussion took place about dredging the location and options for using the location.
Dr. Pinto asked if the surface area is important or is it the quality of what is there already.
Mr. Bartush said they are natural active beds and this one is particularly important. Mr.
Schnierlein noted the algae that grows on top of the mud provides oxygen to the water.
A discussion took place about an environmental impact study. Mr. Schnierlein said that
to the best of his knowledge, one has not been done.
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4. Staff Reports:

a. Harbor Master - Scully

Sgt. Scully reviewed his report as follows:

b. Consultant - Steadman

Mr. Steadman reported that there was a discussion about the Blue Plan. He described the
Blue Plan and said the Harbor Management Commission should make a presentation to
the State.

6. Shellfish Commission - Johnson, Bartush

Mr. Bartush reported they had a brief meeting to discuss their monthly finances.
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7. Committee Reports:

a. Application Review- Pinto

Dr. Pinto reviewed the application. He said the full application has not been submitted.
Mr. Bartush said a site visit will be scheduled soon and remarks will be postponed to the
January meeting.

e DR. PINTO MOVED TO APPROVE THE COMMENTS AS DISCUSSED
AT THE COMMITTEE MEETING

69 Bluff Avenue. Pre-application by Barbara Johnson (Applicant). The applicant
proposes to construct a piling-supported 4' by 26' pier, 3.5 by 35' ramp and 8' by 20' pile-
anchored floating dock for private recreational boating.

e MR. GARDELLA SECONDED
** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

Dr. Pinto reviewed the following application.

Zoning Change in AAA Residence Areas that affect Norwalk Harbor. The text would
amend the Special Permit uses that affect all AAA Residence zone properties in the City.
It specifically would allow the new use only within existing accessory structures located
on the premises of a place of worship so would not involve any new construction

e MR. SANTELLA MOVED TO APPROVE USING THE LANGUAGE IN
THE POCD THAT IS APPLICABLE TO THIS APPLICATION

e MR. GARDELLA SECONDED

** MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

Dr. Pinto said the Commission needs to submit a letter to the DOT stating their position
in opposition to the location of the vessels and that an alternate location needs to be
proposed. He said the DOT is meeting with representatives from The Maritime
Agquarium and the Seaport Association to discuss this issue.

Mr. Romano said they need a letter from Sgt. Scully and the Commission stating that the
United States Coast Guard will follow the lead of the Harbor Master regarding the re-
location of the two vessels. Mr. Steadman said the permit application by the DOT has
been submitted. There is an element of the application that increases the new docks and
proposes dredging north of the Stroffolino Bridge.
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b. Mooring and Harbor Safety - Santella

Mr. Santella said he would make his presentation at the State of the Harbor meeting.

c. Finance - Mobilia

Mr. Mobilia reported that they met with the Director of Finance and he reviewed the
budget request for $20,000. There will be a follow up meeting. Mr. Romano noted that
for several years, their budget request was $9,000. He said they brought the Director of
Finance up to speed about the Harbor Commission.

d. Plans and Recommendations - Mangels

Mr. Mangels reported that there are open discussions to share data and the costs of what
it takes to run the Norwalk Harbor. It is a work in progress and they meet every
Thursday at 10:00 a.m.

e. Newsletter / Web site - Alan Kibbe

Mr. Kibbe said he has the ability to post to the Harbor Management
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10. Adjournment

e DR. PINTO MOVED TO ADJOURN
e MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

There was no further business and the meeting was unanimously adjourned at 7:27 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Rosemarie Lombardi
Telesco Secretarial Services
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